MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
May 13, 2020

VIRTUAL MEETING USING ZOOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Ralph Henderson, Tammy Davis,
Kristi Langkabel and Larry Tracy. Also present was: Town Attorney Mark McNeely and Clerk-Treasurer

Don Roberts.

Other participants and viewers: Elaine Goble-Carlton, Don Smith, Henry Albrecht, Brad Trittipo,
and Linda Sanders.

Minutes of the April 22, 2020, Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to approve minutes as
presented. Council Member Tammy Davis seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Minutes of the April 29, 2020 Executive Session. Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to approve
The minutes of the Executive Session. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion

approved. Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded by Council
member Larry Tracy. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

OLD BUSINESS:

217 E. Fletcher Street:

Elaine Goble-Carlton presented a time line of action taken against this property. Council Members
stated they were still checking on this property.

NEW BUSINESS:

Jason Redd was in attendance to ask for permission to use Dodds Hall for summer camp. Council
Member Tammy Davis stated that Dodds Hall was not handicap assessable and did not think it
should be used. Council Members agreed.

Scott Spahr asked about working on the ball diamonds in the park. After discussion it was decided
that Mr. Spahr could work on the ball diamonds.

Mr. Spahr was asked about his noon time meal project for the kids. He stated that it was costing
a lot of money but kids need to eat. He gave thanks for all the donations that have came any and
praised the community for its support.

Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to give $2,000.00 from Racino Funds to help with

Mr. Spahr’s project. Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the motion. Motion approved.

Vote 5/0

Derby Days 2020:
Considerable amount of discussion took place concerning Derby Days. After several ideas
were discussed it was decided to postpone any action until the May 27" meeting.



Clerk-Treasurer:
Nothing to report.

LEGAL:
Nothing.

Town Marshall:

Marshall Albrecht in the hospital.

Deputy Marshall Trittipo had nothing to report from police department.
Brad stated that he was working to get the zoom meeting on live stream.

Street, Water and Wastewater:

Morristown Municipal Park closed until June 24™.

Walking Trail:

Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to open the walking trail as long as
people used a 6 foot separation. Council Member David Benefiel seconded the
motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

MISCELLANEOUS:

Council Member Larry Tracy stated that Jordan Caldwell gave him a tour of the old wood

Preserving building and how they were recycling waste.

Council President David Benefiel to check with County Commissioners on status of 500E.

COVID- 19 VIRUS: STAY SAFE:

ADJOURN:

Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Ralph Henderson

Seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

David Benefiel, President

Don Roberts — Clerk-Treasurer
May 13, 2020
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